Natural Sciences Chairs Council

April 27, 2016
1:00pm – 2:48 pm, BI-104

In Attendance: K. Fleming, M. Chao, P. Dixon, C. Stanton, T. Rizzo, M. Schultz, R. Smith, B. Stanley, K. Voigt, P. Williams, S. McGill, D. Chen-Maynard, L. Lewis, C. Palmer
1) Approval of minutes for April 6, 2016 – Approved as distributed 

2) Informational Items:
a. Announcements by Chairs
· Dr. Chao reported that their department has made changes to their degree programs. Effective fall 2016, there will be not be an option with pre-med in the title. Students wanting to be pre-med may still take the B.S. and B.A. programs.
· Dr. Schultz reported that two candidates have accepted their offers and the third offer is out.
· Dr. Chen-Maynard announced that there will be a chair candidate on campus tomorrow and one next week.
b. Announcements from administration

· Scherba Dinner: The dinner and lecture will be tomorrow.
· Staff evaluations: Staff evaluations are due in Human Resources by June 30th. Please submit to the dean no later than June 23rd. 
· Policy revisions:  The dean sent out electronic policies that will directly affect our college. Send feedback to the dean.
3) Discussion Items:
a. CSUSB Partnership Database – (Diane Podolske) Ms. Podolske passed out a flyer (see attached) with information regarding the partnership database which will provide an easy, electronic way to collect and share data on CSUSB’s community-based partnerships. All information will be kept private. Information for the database is due by Friday, May 6th, 2016.
Ms. Podolske answered questions and a brief discussion followed.
b. Scheduling update (Dr. Williams) – Dr. Williams reported the following:

i. Census was April 22nd and the college was at 105% of target. The university was at 100% of target.
ii. Summer priority registration begins on May 9th.
iii. Fall advising begins on May 16th and priority registration begins on May 26th. Finalized targets were sent out on Monday.
iv. Proposed targets for winter 2017 were sent out on April 19th, comments should be sent to Dr. Williams no later than April 29th.
v. Winter schedule build begins on May 16th.
vi. Amanda Salazar has contacted departments to get the names of faculty reps for transfer SOAR. There will be 6 sessions for freshmen SOAR with four 2-day sessions. Faculty advising will be on July 26th, 28th, August 2nd and 4th. There will be two freshmen SOAR Sessions for those that attended Coyote First Step. The sessions will be on July 16th and August 20th. All college sessions will be from 12:45-2:45pm. Faculty will receive a stipend for advising. If any departments cannot provide faculty advisors, please contact Dr. Williams as soon as possible and he will have professional advisors available.
c. Development Update (Kevin Shaw) – Mr. Shaw reported the following: 
i. The Scherba Dinner and Lecture will be held tomorrow.
ii. He recently met with Maureen Murphy regarding the SB Strong t-shirt campaign. To date, $1,000 has been raised. They will have a Peace Garden donation table set up at the Scherba Lecture tomorrow to sell more t-shirts. 

iii. He has been working on the spreadsheet of scholarships available to CNS students. He will be sending it out to the departments next week. The deadline to select recipients is June 10th.
iv. He reminded the chairs that the Annual Staff and Faculty Giving campaign ends this week.
d. NSCI capstone courses –As we move toward semesters, one thing we might consider is the administration of NSCI capstones.  Dr. Williams proposed that administration of these courses move to the departments.

The Q2S provides a good opportunity to achieve this (assuming that upper division capstones remain the format in GE). 

There are 5 departments that essentially run these courses - Biology, Chemistry, Geology, Health Science, and Physics.  Some of the courses we offer are staffed with faculty members from more than one department (Legacy of Life, for example).  Here are some of the advantages of moving the capstones into the departments (in no particular order).

1. FTES would be attributed to the department offering the course.

2. Part-time faculty who teach for a department and Natural Sciences would not have a split schedule.  Entitlement and the path to a 3-year contract would be made easier.

3. CNS Office is administrative not academic and it does not have the set up for faculty evaluation.

4. It would remove a conflict of interest in cases of academic grievances.

5. Scheduling would no longer be a job of the college.

6. Bookkeeping would become easier in regards to size of class.

7. Lower division GE classes are handled by departments so it makes more sense for them to house upper division GE courses.

If this proposal has traction, there would be a number of details to sort out - some of which would need to blend with the GE Q2S efforts - and so would require a small task force. A discussion followed.
e. Summer school – Dean Karmanova is encouraging departments to utilize the wait list feature in PeopleSoft for the summer session. HSCI, Math and CSE indicated that they will try the feature.
f. CERF funds and IDC – The dean reminded the chairs about the limitations of using the CERF funds. She suggested that departments may be able to use some of the funding to supplement course redesign to online or hybrid for the Q2S conversion .Faculty may also be able to use CERF funds for travel if it is related to pedagogy and curriculum development. Regarding IDC, some funds go directly to the department and some to the PIs: these funds should ideally be used to support the grant activity that generated the IDC or to facilitate the submission of additional grant proposals. A discussion followed.
g. Website update – The college website redesign will begin in June. SBS has already updated their website, and the dean went over their website with the chairs. She thinks there should be some similarity of the websites across colleges and sought suggestions from the chairs. 

4) Other: 
 
